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TO: 
 

MAYOR J. LEHMAN, AND MEMBERS OF COUNCIL  
 

FROM: K. BRISLIN, RPP, SENIOR PLANNER  
 

NOTED: 
 

A. BOURRIE, RPP 
DIRECTOR OF PLANNING AND BUILDING SERVICES 
  
R. FORWARD, MBA, M.Sc., P. ENG. 
GENERAL MANAGER OF INFRASTRUCTURE AND GROWTH MANAGEMENT 

 
M. PROWSE, CHIEF ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER  
 

RE: 
 

SELECTIVE DEMOLITION ON A LISTED NON-DESIGNATED PROPERTY:   
50 BRADFORD STREET – FORMER PRINCE OF WALES SCHOOL 
 

DATE: 
  

SEPTEMBER 18, 2017 

 
The purpose of this memorandum is to advise members of Council that a Demolition Permit application with a 
letter advising of intention to selectively demolish building additions at 50 Bradford Street, the former Prince of 
Wales School, were received on July 26, 2017.  A copy of the correspondence and the proposed “Demolition 
Plan” is attached as Appendix “A” to this memorandum.   
 
The areas to be demolished include the two-storey addition on the west side of the original building; the 
gymnasium addition, and the vestibule that connects the gymnasium addition to the original school building. 
These buildings are in poor condition due to lack of maintenance over the years and pose a safety and health 
risk.  
 
The owner intends to protect the outer walls and foundations of the original school building from further 
deterioration over the coming winter, and will work with City staff to incorporate the south, east and west façades 
into a future parkland setting as part of proposed development for the subject site and adjacent lands.  
 
The property is listed as a non-designated property on the Municipal Heritage Register (referred to as a listed 
property).  The Ontario Heritage Act requires 60 days’ notice prior to demolition of buildings on a listed property.  
This provision is intended to provide Council with additional time to consider and discuss opportunities with the 
owner to protect, record or document potential heritage attributes of the property in question prior to demolition.    
 
Planning staff attended Heritage Barrie on September 5, 2017 to inform them of the intent to selectively 
demolish parts of the building, describe the extent of the proposed demolition and reasons for the proposed 
demolition. Heritage Barrie understands the need/desire to selectively demolish, and appreciate the attempt to 
preserve the façade.  Heritage Barrie indicated a need to advise Council and have also requested to be kept 
informed through the development review process.   
 
The proponent has indicated every intention to work with City staff through the development process to 
incorporate the heritage elements into the development project.  At this time, planning applications for the site 
have not been received.  Typically, a “complete” planning application on a listed property requires a Heritage 
Impact Assessment, which will provide more detailed information as to the presence and significance of heritage 
attributes on a property and should include recommendations to protect, mitigate and incorporate any attributes 
into the overall development.     
 
Staff will keep Heritage Barrie and Council informed through the development review process.  
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APPENDIX “A” 

PROPOSED “DEMOLITION PLAN” 

 


